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NEWS RELEASE     |     FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE     |    January 11, 2025 

Williams County Injury Crash 

What: Injury    

Where: 8150 Block of 151st Ave NW (Williams County Road 5) Approximately 1 mile south of 

Grenora 

When: January 10, 2025 at 09:06 AM CT 

Road Conditions: Ice covered   

Weather Conditions: Cloudy   

Crash Involvement: CMV vs CMV 

Type of Crash: Rear End 

Agencies Involved: North Dakota Highway Patrol, Williams County Sheriff’s Office, Grenora 

Fire Department, Grenora Ambulance, Williston Ambulance 

Vehicle No. 1: 2015 Freightliner Truck 
Driver No. 1: Hunter McLean, 27 Years Old, Williston, ND   Serious Injuries 
Restraints: Seatbelt Used 
Charges:   Care Required 

Vehicle No. 2: 2020 Kenworth Truck 
Driver No. 2: Anthony Brumfield, 58 Years Old, Williston, ND Minor Injuries 
Restraints: Seatbelt Used 
Charges:   None 

NARRATIVE: On January 10, 2025, an injury crash occurred approximately 1 mile south of 
Grenora on Williams County Road 5. A 2020 Kenworth Semi driven by Anthony Brumfield was 
driving north on Williams County Road 5 and had slowed down to turn into a disposal site. As 
Brumfield began making a left hand turn into the disposal site, a 2015 Freightliner service 
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truck being driven by Hunter McLean was also driving north. McLean came up over the crest 
of a small hill, saw the Kenworth semi, and began applying the brakes. Due to the extremely 
icy road conditions, McLean began sliding and struck the rear end of the trailer attached to 
the Kenworth semi being operated by Brumfield. McLean sustained suspected serious injuries 
and was transported by Ambulance to CHI St. Alexis Hospital in Williston. Brumfield sustained 
minor injuries. A small section of Williams County Road 5 was shut down approximately 9 
hours while the scene was cleared. The crash remains under investigation by the NDHP. 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

For more information, contact:   
Sergeant Coby Hubble 701-328-2447                                                                                                                              
cobyhubble@nd.gov   
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